LACK OF MAORI FOCUS HOBBLES FOOTROT RESEARCH
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A Lincoln University scientist has missed out on government funding for
research into sheep footrot because it does not focus enough on Maori,
reports the New Zealand Herald.
The story says Jon Hickford, a senior lecturer in animal breeding and
genetics, has been developing gene-marking technology for breeding sheep
that have a natural resistance to footrot.
Foundation of Research, Science and Technology has financed his research
until now, but last week knocked back further funding because its Maori
reference group felt "the outcomes for Maori need to be better targeted".
All applications for foundation funding are assessed for meaningful
collaboration with Maori.
Mount Aspiring station owner and Federated Farmers national board member
John Aspinall said to suggest footrot research needed a stronger Maori focus
to win funding was ridiculous.
"That's unbelievable, especially given there are Maori farmers, and sheep on
Maori farms get footrot just as they do on any other farm."
Dr Hickford said the group's suggestion was "way out there in cuckoo land".
"How can you find a relationship between footrot and Maori issues?"
The gene technology aims to lessen dependence on chemical treatment for
footrot and save the sheep industry about $20 million each year in lost
production.

